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California 

RECOMMENDATION: 

C-6 

Authorize the City Manager, or designee, to execute an amendment to Agreement 
No. 34142 with Allstar Fire Equipment, Inc., of Arcadia, CA, for fire turnouts, to 
increase the contract amount by $800,000, for a revised total contract amount not 
to exceed $1,590,000, and to extend the agreement for an additional three months, 
through December 31, 2018. (Citywide) 

DISCUSSION 

City Council approval is requested to increase the existing agreement with Allstar Fire 
Equipment, Inc. (Allstar), by $800,000, for a total amount not to exceed $1,590,000, and 
to extend the agreement for an additional three months, through December 31, 2018. 
This agreement is utilized by the Long Beach Fire Department (LBFD) for the purchase 
of fire turnouts to be worn by front-line sworn LBFD staff. Fire turnout coats and pants 
comprise an essential component of the firefighter's personal protective equipment 
ensemble, providing protection against burn injuries while minimizing heat stress. 

This agreement has been in place since October 1, 2014, in total not to exceed amount 
of $790,000 thus far. The additional funds will allow the LBFD to purchase a second set 
of turnouts for each front-line sworn fire staff. Turnouts often become contaminated with 
toxic and carcinogenic chemicals that are generated in fires, increasing the risk of cancer 
among firefighters. Providing firefighters with a second set of turnouts is the fire industry 
standard as a means of protecting their health. The purchase of a second set of turnouts 
will enable more frequent cleaning, inspection, and maintenance of firefighter turnouts 
and will ultimately lead to a safer environment in fire stations. 

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Monica J. Kilaita on June 26, 2018 and 
by Budget Management Officer Rhutu Amin Gharib on June 21, 2018. 
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TIMING CONSIDERATIONS 

City Council action is requested on July 17, 2018, to allow for the purchase of a second 
set of turnouts for each sworn fire staff in the current fiscal year. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

The recommended action increases the current contract by $800,000 for a revised total 
amount of $1,590,000. Sufficient funds are budgeted in the General Fund (GF) in the 
Fire Department (FD) to absorb the additional $800,000. There is no local job impact 
associated with this recommendation. 

SUGGESTED ACTION: 

Approve recommendation. 

Respectfully submitted, 

MICHAEL A. DUREE 
FIRE CHIEF 

MAD:DPH 
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JOHN GROSS 
DIRECTOR OF FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT 

APPROVED: 

TRICK H. WEST 
ITYMANAGER 




